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4 August 2017 
 
Diane Curry, Agriculture Commissioner 
890 North Bush Street 
Ukiah, CA 95482 
 
Re: Medical Marijuana Permit (Application #111, APN 013-880-08, 23900 Dehaven Creek Road) 
 
Dear Diane: 
 
Thank you for discussing our written comments of July 12.  The WMAC met August 1 and received 
additional input from 13 people on the pending cultivation permit application by Petra Buchanon cited 
above.  Most expressed concerns, with the majority related to the scale and lack of screening from 
neighboring properties and the road.   
 
The 20 acre parcel is zoned UR, requiring “Zoning Clearance.”  Six building permits have been issued for 
a SFR and five 2,016 sf greenhouses listed as an “Industrial Use.”  A key concern is that this apparent 
industrial use is inconsistent with the Upland Residential zoning of this parcel and surrounding lands in 
the Westport Beach Subdivision as defined in Code Section 20.056.  Many wonder why building permits 
were issued for this incompatible use in a residential area.  Will the County also take into consideration 
the CC&Rs legally restricting use of the subdivision parcels to residential purposes (Official Records 
846:449ff, as attached)?  There is strong concern about the precedent this will establish.  The order of 
construction is a key concern because people are living and working on the site before a well, septic 
system, and habitation is built. 
 
Concerns about this pending large scale industrial cultivation operation include its scale; impacts on 
neighboring wells and diversions; sanitation; environmental impacts (including grading, smell, and light 
pollution); public safety/security issues; increased traffic on a private road; and housing and sanitation 
issues associated with workers and residents.  There is also concern about whether the labor practices of 
this business conform to State employment practices and worker housing standards.  The size exceeds 
the 10,000 sf maximum allowed in Ordinance 4381. 
 
Please advise the WMAC about: 1) your field inspection results; 2) the questions posed above; 3) what 
criteria are being used to screen permits to either deny or condition their approval in a way that minimizes 
impacts on neighbors; and 4) whether the WMAC can expect to receive other pending permit referrals in 
our area. You can reach me at 964-7272 or thad@mcn.org. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Thad M. Van Bueren, Chairman 
 
Attachment: CC&Rs recorded at Official Records 846:449ff 
 
Cc: Dan Gjerde, Fourth District Supervisor 
 Trent Taylor, Code Enforcement Chief 
 Tom Allman, Sheriff 
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